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ATTENTION:  Safety Inspection Schools, Emissions Schools and  

Quality Assurance Officers 
 

 
SI16-01                      Vehicle Inspection Division Training Bulletin                  April 2016 
 

 
Topics in this Bulletin: 
 
ANNOUNCEMENT: Increased Class Sizes for Emissions Recertification 

  
 
Increased Class Sizes for Emissions Recertification 
 
An emissions bulletin was released in March 2016 advising emission stations that effective 
September 1, 2016, emission recertification exams will need to be taken within six months prior to 
expiration. There will be no extension provided beyond the expiration date on an inspector’s 
emission credentials. Emission inspectors will need to retest prior to their credential expiring.  
 
To assist emissions inspectors with this change, we ask Emissions Schools to consider expanding 
their class schedule. In addition, we are updating school contracts to allow for expanded class 
sizes and will no longer be limiting a recertification class to a maximum of 25 students. In advance 
of new contracts, and to ensure adequate classes, by way of this bulletin, we are allowing 
Emissions Schools at this time to expand their class size for emissions recertification to the size 
class that can be comfortably accommodated.  
 
Questions and feedback about Training Schools and Instructors should be directed to: 

 
Mia Semuta, Training Coordinator, 717-783-5841 or msemuta@pa.gov or 
Chad McCraw, Schools and Instructors Assistant, 717-260-5851 or cmmcraw@pa.gov  

 
 

 
Anita M. Wasko, Director 
Bureau of Motor Vehicles 
 
 
Kay E. Kishbaugh, Chief 
Vehicle Inspection Division 
Bureau of Motor Vehicles 
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